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	REPORT OF THE BUDGET SCRUTINY COMMITTEE



	TO THE CABINET BRIEFING ON TUESDAY 2ND OCTOBER, 2007



	TITLE:
FEEDBACK FROM BUDGET SCRUTINY COMMITTEE


5TH SEPTEMBER, 2007



	RECOMMENDATION:

Cabinet is requested to note the comments of Budget Scrutiny Committee and in particular, in relation to capital monitoring, to be satisfied that there are suitable monitoring arrangements in place and that appropriate remedial steps are identified to avoid any funding shortfall should it arise, and which also minimises any revenue cost.



	EXECUTIVE SUMMARY:

This report informs Cabinet of the matters considered by Budget Scrutiny at its meeting on 5th September, 2007.  Issues considered were :-

· Environment budget

· Children’s Services budget

· Budget consultation 2008/09

· Formula grant changes 2008/09 – 2010/11 – consultation

· Budget planning 2008/09 – national developments

· Revenue monitoring 2007/08

· Community committees outturn 2006/07

· Capital monitoring 2007/08

· Chapel Wharf



	BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS:
Reports to Budget Scrutiny Committee


5th September, 2007



	ASSESSMENT OF RISK:
Risk is minimised through the regular 
monitoring and reporting of revenue 


and capital expenditure against budget



	SOURCE OF FUNDING:
Revenue budget and capital programme



	LEGAL ADVICE OBTAINED:
Not applicable



	FINANCIAL ADVICE OBTAINED:
John.Spink, City Treasurer Tel: 793 3230


email: john.spink@salford.gov.uk


	CONTACT OFFICER:
Karen Dainty, Principal Scrutiny Officer


Tel. No: 793 2513


email: karen.dainty@salford.gov.uk


	WARD(S) TO WHICH REPORT RELATE(S)        ALL



	KEY COUNCIL POLICIES:
Budget Strategy




REPORT DETAILS

ISSUES RAISED

Environment Budget

Scrutiny members received a report concerning the Environment Directorate’s revenue budget, which included comments concerning accounting for DSOs, the waste budget, funding of wheeled bins, trade waste at schools and licensing.

Members noted the proposed inclusion of DSOs within the Environment budget from this year, the one-off net cost of £26k arising from the industrial dispute in the refuse collection service to be met from the Directorate’s budget and the planned review of the service, the loss of trade waste contracts with schools and the favourable net income position with the licensing service.

Quarterly itemised reports on DSO performance were requested in future as an appendix to the regular revenue monitoring report.

Children’s Services Budget

Scrutiny members received a report concerning the Children’s Services revenue budget, which included comments concerning the cost of building alterations to the Minerva House reception area, schools funding changes and the position with school balances, and future proposals to adopt some early intervention and preventative measures concerning children looked after to secure better outcomes and reduce cost.

Members noted the proposals concerning school funding changes and wished to be kept updated of further developments, and the position with school balances and actions taken to ensure schools with deficit balances have suitable plans in place to get out of deficit.

Members supported the proposals concerning the investment in early intervention and preventative measures in respect of looked after children and that they should be considered further in the budget process for 2008/09, if the investment could bring a reduction to the budget in the long term.
Members also noted the details of progress with the negotiations concerning the review of the rent for Minerva House and wished to be kept updated on a regular in future budget monitoring reports. They requested a more detailed breakdown at the next meeting of the non schools budget including a breakdown of outside placements. Also,details of any pressures on the schools transport budget, once the arrangements for this academic year were more clear.
Budget Consultation 2008/09

Scrutiny members endorsed the proposed approach to budget consultation for 2008/09, but requested that further consideration be given to the approach to the public meeting to be held in January with regard to a suggestion to adopt a cross-party member panel to receive and answer questions on the budget.

It was also suggested that there should be an online facility for members of the public to pose questions.

The chair will be meeting with the lead member and relevant officers to discuss ways in which the role of scrutiny during the budget setting process could be enhanced.

Formula Grant Changes 2008/09 – 2010/11 – Consultation

Scrutiny members agreed the proposed response to the DCLG consultation on proposed changes to the formula grant distribution.

Budget Planning 2008/09 – National Developments

Scrutiny members noted the potential financial implications of national funding developments that had been announced by the Government during the summer, including the implications of the review of the economic development role, various grant change announcements, the housing green paper and accounting changes.

Revenue Monitoring 2007/08

Scrutiny members noted that no major issues of concern have so far emerged from budget monitoring in directorates, with staffing underspends reported by Chief Executives (£180k) and Customer and Support Services (£200k) offsetting overspends in Housing and Planning (£130k) and Children’s Services (£45k), with some significant savings being achieved with electricity (£500k) and property insurance (£350k) tenders.

Community Committees Outturn 2006/07

Scrutiny members noted the outturn position with Community Committees.

Capital Monitoring 2007/08

Scrutiny members noted that currently the programme of £127.3m exceeded resources by £7.2m, a deterioration of £3.2m since the last report, which was predominantly due to a significant reduction in capital receipts from right-to-buy applications and slippage in another major receipt. It was also noted that a further £13m of capital receipts are classed as high risk because they are only expected to be received towards the end of the financial year.  Whilst members noted that available funding and programmed spending will be subject to continued close monitoring and management and that prudential borrowing is available to meet any shortfall in available capital receipts, they were concerned at the potential shortfall in funding, the potential revenue burden of any short-term borrowing to bridge any funding gap and the extent of future commitments within Children’s Services.

Members requested that Cabinet ensure they are satisfied that there are suitable monitoring arrangements in place and that appropriate remedial steps are identified to avoid any funding shortfall should it arise, and which also minimise any revenue cost.

Chapel Wharf

Scrutiny members noted the successful regeneration and financial outcomes from the Council’s investment in Chapel Wharf Ltd.

Councillor David Jolley

Chair of Budget Scrutiny Committee

